

TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

INC.

> P.O. Box 41446 Nashville, Tennessee 37204

MINUTES SECOND QUARTER BOARD MEETING June15, 1991

The meeting was held at South Cumberland State Park Visitor Center, after dinner at Four Seasons restaurant at Sewanee.

Present:

Tom Shepherd Bob Barnett Evelyn Tretter Jerri Bull James T. Jones Sally Garrard Roger Greer Absent:

Dot Lingerfelt
Randy Hammontree
Bettie Herring
Debbie Gilbert
Evelyn Baker

Also present: Bob Brown, Sam Powell, Mary E. Powell, Pat Anderson, Randy Hedgepath

The president, Tom Shepherd, appointed the following nominating committee for officers for 1992: Bob Barnett, Jerri Bull, Roger Greer.

by the president to investigate the possibility of saving the top of Short Mountain (Woodbury) from private development, reported that she is in the process of setting up a meeting of all parties concerned. The owner, David Lipscomb University, is ready to sell and may do so soon.

The president announced that all state funds have been cut off for the Cumberland Trail. He proposed that we concentrate our efforts on completing the trail from I-40 south to the finished section at Chattanooga. Rights-of-way will have to be acquired for most of this distance.

A motion was passed to have Tom and Bob Brown, TTA chairman for the CT, to contact Bowaters Paper Company to get permission to cross their land, adding 30 miles to the trail.

Bob and Tom will proceed with plans. Bob will be in charge of Section 5 (open). Sam Powell wll be in charge of Section 9 (open).

The president proposed having TTA sponsor trail building seminars. Sam Powell said he has a trail-building slide show. He is also available to set up a training course at Chattanooga on outdoor skills.

Bertha Chrietzberg has a film on the Appalachian Trail which has been purchased by TTA. Persons wishin to reserve it should contact her.

The president said the annual meeting will be held at Standing Stone State Park the first weekend in November, hosted by the board.

Objective: To promote, construct, and maintain a state-wide system of hiking trails, and to work for the conservation of natural resources inherent to this objective.

Evelyn Trett

Sponsor for the Cumberland Trail

Evelyn Tretter Recording Secretary